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 President’s Report 
 Greetings, I trust everyone had a pleas-
ant Christmas and a good start to the New 
Year. 
 2017 is the Bicentennial of the Town of 
Covert. Working with the Town Board, the 
Interlaken Historical Society is planning sev-
eral evetns to celebrate 200 years and re-
member how things have changed over the 
years. The committee consists of Mike Reyn-
olds, Town Supervisor, Gary Hunt, Board 
Member, Diane Bassette Nelson, Village 
Historian and vice chairman of the Historical 
Society, John Hunt Town Historian and 
Chairman of the Historical Society Deb 
Nottke, resident and Colleen Freese, Town 
Clerk. 
 The recently completed Bicentennial 
Logo by Chris Wolff was used on the Bicen-
tennial calendar and a commemoration mug. 
If you would like copies of the calendar or 
the mug they are available at the Town 
Clerk’s office. These donations help fund the 
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 Maps of the Town of Covert 
January 23, 2017 

7:00 pm,  8396 Main Street, 2nd floor 
 
 Bob Kibbee, the now-retired Map Li-
brarian at Cornell, will engage us in a dis-
cussion of the history and geography of 
Covert.  
 We’ll use historical maps to see Cov-
ert through the eyes of the Iroquois and a 
succession of colonial powers, and to re-
view the Revolutionary War period and 
the distribution of land after the War.  
 Throughout the 19th century there 
were many maps drawn of Seneca County 
all with a different point of view and pur-
pose. We’ll examine as many as possible 
and end with a glance at modern maps and 
digital mapping. 
 Refreshments will be served and the 
location is handicapped accessible. In the 
event South Seneca School is closed, or 
evening activities cancelled, the program 
will be rescheduled at a later date. For 
more information call 607-280-2099 or 
check the Facebook page at https://
www.facebook.com/Interlaken-Historical-
Society 
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electronic  

version 
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planned activities. A special thank you to the 
sponsors for the calendar, and to the calendar 
committee, Sally Hubbard, Judy Barkee, Deb 
Nottke and Diane Bassette Nelson.  
 Taking place now is the art competition 
for town residents, with 
three divisions, (Middle 
School, High School, 
and adults). There are 
first, second and third 
places cash prices in 
each division, and a peo-
ple’s choice award will 
be voted on by the pub-
lic. Entries are due in the 
Town Hall by Friday 
March 3rd. Judges have been selected and the 
will announce their selections at the Histori-
cal Society April 24th meeting at the Masonic 
Hall.  
 The art work will be on display Saturday 
April 22nd  from 2 pm to 6 pm, and before the 
meeting, 4pm to 6:30 pm, on April 24th for 
voting on the People’s Choice Award. Any 
medium (painting, sketch, photograph, fabric 
picture, sculpture as examples) and topic re-
lating to the Town of Covert and its history is 
allowed. You will be able to see all of the art 
works throughout the year at the various 
events which have been scheduled. 
 Our speaker January 23 is Bob 
Kibbee sharing about maps and his-
tory of the town of Covert. As al-
ways, refreshments will be served, 
and the meeting will be held at 7:00 
pm in the Dining Room of the Ma-
sonic Hall 8396 Main St. 

 On April 24th meeting at 7:00 pm in the 
Masonic Hall is on the settlement of the ar-
ea. Our speaker will be Walt Gable, Seneca 
County Historian.  
 June 10th is Olde Home Day in Interla-

ken. We plan on two 
floats, one with past 
and present town 
board members and 
the other to highlight 
upcoming events. 
We encourage peo-
ple to share in the 
event with historical 
garb. 
 A few words 

on funding for the three major events to 
take place. We need donations from people 
and businesses. We have donation jars at a 
number of locations, or you can send a 
check to Interlaken Historical Society Bi-
centennial Account, PO Box 265, Interla-
ken, NY 14847. These gifts are tax deducti-
ble. 
 In both April and June the Bicentennial 
Committee is sponsoring Doug’s Fish Fry. 
The first event will be Wednesday April 
12th at the Trumansburg Fair Grounds, and 
the second, June 30th location to be an-
nounced in the Village of Interlaken. Vol-

unteers are needed to make 
baked goods to have for 
sale the day of the Fish Fry 
and to staff the baked goods 
table. 
 
1850 Town of Covert Map 
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 Our Summer Social is Saturday, July 
29th at the Interlaken Firemen’s Field. The 
day will include food, bands, displays, raf-
fles, and interesting educational events all 
day. If the funding comes together fireworks 
to end the day for all to enjoy. Watch for 
more information as plans develop. And as 
always, volunteers will be needed for the 
many aspects of the day. 
 September 9th in the historic Brook 
Farm Barn will be an event on 200 years of 
transportation. On site will be the play-
ground train, model railroads, vintage fire 
equipment, cars, wagons, carriages, sleighs, 
RVs, games food and a program on transpor-
tation. More details in the coming months. 
 On October 14th, again in the Brook 
Farm Barn will be music, square dancing, 
partner dancing, listening music along with 
refreshments.  
 To wrap up my report, we need help 
from you, of ideas to fill out the events, do-
nation of time to get things underway and 
funds. Go to the Town of Covert 200 Face-
book page https://www.facebook.com/
toc200/, contact a member of the committee 
or leave a message with Colleen Freese, 
Town Clerk at 607-532-8358. 
 Thank you, 
 John Hunt, President 
 
Editor’s note: if you are thinking the 
newsletter is smaller than normal, it 
is. We are always looking for articles 
for upcoming issues.  

Peter H. Akins of Trumansburg passed 
away on November 15, 2016. He was a life 
member of the Historical Society and son 
of former trustee Louise Akins. His family  
asked that gifts in his memory be made to 
the Interlaken Historical Society. Thank 
you to all who remembered him with a gift.  

Marilyn Smith, Lucien Zarnowski, Ellen 
Mallet, Jeffrey Vann, Carol and James 
Doolittle, Charles Kemp Jr., James and 
Margaret Martin, Ellen Mitterer, Calvin 
and Joan Organ, Judith VanCampen, Caro-
line Cope. 
 
Recent Donations to the Society  
Muriel Patterson Huttenbach, Map show-
ing the Military lots of Central New York 
A quilt frame  
Blue Dinner Plate from the Darling Res-
taurant on Main Street given by Phyliss 
Betzler  
 
 
 
 
 
 

John Hunt found a number 
of un-used Cronk’s Dairy 
cottage cheese containers 
and made them into the Bi-
centennial donation contain-
ers. 
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One of the legacies that all of the former 
Presidents of the Historical Society 
have left are the artifacts and photo-
graphs they donated to the society, or 
encouraged others to give us. 

Clock from the Busy Bee, 
photo of John Kellogg 
and Captain Quick,  
1851 Navy Colt Revolver 
brought back by a Veter-
an of Gettysburg, and 
photo of Dr. A. R . Hill’s 
barn, all items given by 
John Kellogg. 

Among the papers and writings of former presi-
dent Eva Clapp is a May 1956 Tri-Village Penny-
saver. Two of the ads are reminders of businesses 

from an earlier era of our community.  
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The Doctor is in... 
A story in photos: a few weeks ago we post-
ed several photographs on the Historical 
Society Facebook page under the heading of 
“In this season of colds and flu…,” showing 
buildings where several of the doctors and 
dentists worked. These included their 
homes, and their offices in or above other 
businesses.  
Dr. L A Gould’s Sanitarium on Main Street. 
It would later become the Lake Crest Hotel. 

 
Dr. Thompson was one of the local dentists, 
and in 1939 his office was on the second 
floor of the Robinson Hotel. To escape the 
February 16th fire he had to exit his office 
through a window and climb down a porch 
post. The picture, showing the ice on the 
walls, was taken the day after the fire. 

Dr. Slocum was one of the early 1900 den-
tists in the village and had his office in the 
Bennett Bros. Drug Store building. That 
building would later become Storaths.  
 
Did you have a physical at Dr. Folts’ home 
on West Ave? The sign was left on the 
stairs when the doctor was out on special 
calls.  
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card also provides access to ZINIO for bor-
rowing digital magazines, HOOPLA to 
stream movies, TV shows, comics and 
more!  There is also MANGO if you want 
to learn a new language...all of these and so 
much more, just by using your library card! 
You can download all of these to your com-
puter, tablet and smartphone. If you don’t 
currently have a library card, stop in and get 
one, or you can apply for one on our web-
site. 
 We hope you will visit the library soon!  
Our weekly 
Storytime for 
babies and 
preschool 
children is 
always popu-
lar, and is 
held from 
10:30-11:30 
each Monday 
at the library. 
It’s a fun time 
for kids to 
enjoy stories, crafts and games. The South Sen-
eca Pre-K class is also making monthly visits to 
the library for story time with Mimi., the Presi-
dent of our Board of Trustees and a retired kin-
dergarten teacher.  

Library News 
 The Interlaken library’s new porch entry 
was completed December 15th, just in time 
for our Annual Holiday Open House. Based 
on a photo provided by the Historical Socie-
ty the porch is a replica of the one from 
when the home was built in the 1800s. Plans 
are now underway to have seating in place 
by spring so our patrons can rest, read a 
book and enjoy our beautiful setting. We 
will be dedicating this lovely addition to our 
library in memory of Robert Elliott Jr., a for-
mer Library Trustee and supporter of the li-
brary during Old Home Day, June 2017. 
 We recently hosted two classes on holi-
day decorating taught by Erica Ungleich of 
Lilybug Floral Designs; filled to capacity 
and with a waiting list they were greatly en-
joyed by those fortunate enough to attend. 
The Seneca County Co-Operative Extension 
also presented an evening class on Preserv-
ing and Cooking Venison, providing several 
area hunters with tips and techniques for pre-
paring gourmet game meat. We will be of-
fering other classes and events in the coming 
months. Visit our website for information on 
upcoming events as they are confirmed. 
 We have lots of new books and videos 
for you to enjoy on cold winter days. Many 
books are also available for you to download 
free with your library card. Did you know 
that your library card now works at all 33 
libraries in the Finger Lakes Library system, 
which includes Seneca, Tompkins, Cayuga, 
Cortland and Tioga counties? Your library 
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Covert Memories 1950-2015, Interlaken Historical Society ....................... $12.50  ______  
The Seneca Army Depot, Walter Gable & Carolyn Zogg ............................ $21.95  ______  
Seneca County in the Civil War Walter Gable (Summer 2014) .................. $21.95  ______  
So Good A Time,  Life in the 1870s as Documented in the Diary of Olive  

Williams 1873 to 1878, 2010 Nancy Saultz Radloff  ........ Softcover $12.95  ______  
Historical Images of Interlaken a coloring book based on historical photographs  

12 full page drawings of historical buildings with descriptive text.  .... $3.50  ______  
Town of Covert, 1976 Wayne Morrison  .................................... Softcover $25.00*  ______  
  .......................................................................................... Hardcover $35.00*  ______  
Index to the Interlaken and Ovid Newspapers 1822-1994 ........................... $55.00*  ______  
The Covert Family, 1989 C W. Fischer, Wm. V Covert, M. L. Patterson ... $35.00*  ______  
Between the Lakes, 1976 Maurice L. Patterson  ........................ Hardcover $25.00  ______  
  ........................................................................................... Softcover $15.00  ______  
And Let My Memory Cherished Be, Remembering the Families of the  

Old Covert Cemetery, 2006, Diane Bassette Nelson .......................... $18.00  ______  
Interlaken Oral History: Life & Times of the Area 1900-1950 

 including the History of the Halstead Canning Co ............................ $10.00  ______  
The Diary of Herman T. Smith, 1884-1893 ................................................. $10.00  ______  
Descendants of Thomas Horton of Springfield & Descendants of Phineus Pratt,  

Carl W. Fischer ................................................................................... $35.00  ______  
Silas Halsey, Pioneer Settler of Lodi, N.Y., A Chronology of His Life 

 and Times 1743 – 1832, Alta E. Boyer .............................................. $15.00  ______  
The Geology of Seneca County, John W. Wells .......................................... $10.00  ______  

   Order total _________ 
 
 
Postage and  Please add $13.00 if your order total is over $50 
Handling: Please add $8.50 if your order total is $25 to $50 
 Please add $6.50 if your order total is $10  to $25                Postage ______________  
 Please add $3.50 if your order total is less than $10       
 * $3.00 additional postage Total enclosed _____________  

Name  __________________________________________________________  

Mailing Address ___________________________________________________  
Please Mail Order Form or DUES  to: INTERLAKEN HISTORICAL SOCIETY 

 PO Box 270, Interlaken NY 14847 
DUES are due beginning July 1,  Still only $10 a year! 
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Interlaken Historical Society 
PO Box 270 
Interlaken, NY 14847-0270 
 
www.InterlakenHistory.org 
 
 

The Historical Society  
Board of Trustees 

John Hunt, President 
Diane Bassette Nelson, Vice President 
Mary Jean Welser, Secretary 
Karen King, Treasurer 
Trustees   
 Bill Bishop Doris Jennings 
 Frank Porter, Jr Barbara Stewart
 Harold Stewart 
  

Newsletter Editors and Staff 
 Diane Bassette Nelson Bill Schaffner 
 Peggy Kopsa Nancy Radloff 
   Mimi Schaffner Barb Stewart 

 
Like us on Facebook 

 
Funding for the Society Newsletter provided by the 

Delavan Foundation 

Mark your calendar 
Monday, January 23, 2017 Town of Covert 
Maps 7:00 pm, meeting cancelled if school 
activities are cancelled due to snow. 
 
Monday, April 24th, Settlement of the Area, 
a program celebrating the bicentennial of 
the Town of Covert.  
 
More events all year long. 
 
For more information on these events  
contact 607-280-2099 

 
 
 


